ENGLISH LANGUAGE PORTAL TO ENGLISH GRADE 7 2019 / 2020 END OF SEMESTER ONE

ENRICHMENT SHEETS

LANGUAGE FUNCTIONS READING VOCABULARY GRAMMAR WRITING

LANGUAGE FUNCTIONS

- Choose the correct answer:

1. What does the new flat mate look like?

- A. He's a soldier.
- B. He's tall and well-built.
- C. He's got lots of clothes.
- D. He's smart, kind and helpful.

2. What do you think of life in a city?

- A. Thank you.
- B. I am so sick.
- C. Congratulations!
- D. It's something else.

3. I won the first prize in a competition.

- A. Pity you!
- B. Hurry up.
- C. Lucky you!
- D. Guess what!

4. Why do you like your school?

- A. I have fun there.
- B. I hate science classes.
- C. Math classes are so long.
- D. Playing online games is good.

5. What is your point of view about the match?

- A. Hurry up!
- B. Who knows!
- C. It's something else.
- D. Glad to meet you here.

6. Would you give me a hand with my homework, please?

- A. No way!
- B. I'm confused
- C. Nothing much.
- D. Of course, sure.

7. Why do you like cartoons?

- A- They are long.
- B- They are funny.
- C- They are expensive.
- D- They are dangerous.

8. What does the boss look like?

- A. He is strict.
- B. He is a hero.
- C. He is tall and well-built.
- D. He is friendly and smart.

9. My father bought me a PS4 last week.

- A- So what!
- B- Pity you!
- C- Lucky you!
- D- Never mind.

10. What are you doing nowadays?

- A- I'm fine.
- B- Not much.
- C- Congratulations.
- D- You're welcome.

11. Would you open the door for me, please?

- A- Poor you!
- B- Thanks a lot.
- C- It is very good.
- D- Of course, sure.

12. What will happen if we cut down more trees?

- E. We will not use cars.
- F. We will save more water.
- G. We will have more rubbish.
- H. We will not have enough oxygen.

13. How about watching the game on TV?

- E. I do not like movies.
- F. I like races so much.
- G. I enjoy computer games.
- H. Sorry, I have other plans.

Part Two: Reading Comprehension

Read the passage and answer the questions.

The Amazing Giraffe

Giraffes are the tallest animals on earth. Male giraffes can grow to a height of about 17 feet. If you lived in a two story house an adult giraffe could look into your bedroom window on the second floor.

Giraffes only live on the continent of Africa. The only giraffes in the United States are found in zoos or animal parks. Visitors love to see the giraffes because they are so tall. Besides standing on long legs, giraffes have the longest neck of any animal. The neck of a giraffe can be eight feet long.

Giraffes love to eat leaves. With their great height, giraffes easily eat leaves from the tops of Acacia trees. Giraffes get enough food because no other animals can reach the same food that giraffes like. Giraffes spend most of their time eating.

Giraffes don't sleep much. They just take short naps while standing up. Giraffes don't drink much water. They get most of the water they need from the leaves they eat. It is very hard for an adult giraffe to get a drink of water from a stream or pool. Giraffes are beautiful animals.

14. What is the text MAINLY about?

- A. Wild animals.
- B. Different kinds of giraffes.
- **C.** Information about giraffes.
- D. Information about animals in Africa

15.Where do Giraffes live

- A. Africa
- B. Europe
- **C.** Australia
- **D.** Antarctica

ENRICHMENT SHEETS

16.What do giraffes like to eat?

- A- seeds
- B- Grass
- C- Leaves
- D- Flowers

17. Where can we find giraffes in America?

- A- In the wild
- B- In the circus
- C- In the dessert
- D- In zoos and animal parks

18. How high can a male giraffe grow?

19. Why do giraffes get enough food?

20. Why is it hard for an adult giraffe to drink from a stream or a pool?

23. Why don't giraffes drink much water?

24. How tall can a giraffe neck be?

25. Why do visitors love to see giraffes?

26. How do giraffes spend most of their time?

Reading Comprehension

THE BIG WHITE HEN

Once, there was a big white hen that had fifteen little chickens. They were very small. The old hen took good care of them. She found food for them in the daytime. At night, she kept them under her wings.

One day, the old hen took her chickens to a small river. She thought some fresh air and the water would make them happy. When they got to the river, they walked on the river side for a short time. It was very cool on the other side of the river. The old hen wanted to take her children over there.

There was a large stone in the middle of the river. She thought it would be easy for them to jump to that stone. Then, the chickens can jump from it to the other side. The chickens told their mother they can't swim.

The mother hen told them to make groups. There were five chickens in each group. She told each group to hold their hands with each other. She ordered group one to jump into the river. The big hen pushed group one in the water till they got to the large stone. She did the same thing with the other two groups. Finally, the little chickens could get to the other side of the river.

The mother hen said that they could do difficult things. The little chickens knew that group work helped them to be stronger. When they work together, their life was easier and better.

27. What is the text *MAINLY* about?

- A. group work
- B. chickens work
- C. work with hens
- D. work in free time

ENRICHMENT SHEETS

28. Why did the big hen go to the river?

- A. to get fresh air
- **B.** to swim in the river
- C. to jump to the stone
- D. to make the chickens happy

29. How many baby chickens did the big hen have?

- A. 12 baby chickens
- B. 13 baby chickens
- **C.** 14 baby chickens
- **D.** 15 baby chickens

30. How many groups did the chicken form?

- A- One group
- B- Two groups
- **C-** Three groups
- **D-** Four groups

31. What was in the middle of the river?

- A- A large tree
- B- A large shark
- C- A large stone
- **D-** A large piece of wood

32. How did the big hen help the chickens in the river?

33. When did the big hen find food for the chicken?

What did the chicken tell their mom?

34. Why did the hen want to take the chicken to the other side of the river?

What did the little chickens learn at the end?

Reading Comprehension

LITTLE BY LITTLE

When Ahmad awoke one morning, he saw the ground, in front of the house, covered with sand. The sand was higher than Ahmad's waist.

"We must have a bath through that sand," father said. "I would make one If I had time, but I must be early at work. Can you make that path, son?" father asked Ahmad. "The sand is higher than my waist! How could I make a path through that sand?" "By doing it little by little. Just try," father said as he left for work.

Ahmad began to work. He used an axe. He could move a small amount of sand and then another. But it was slow work. "I do not think I can do it, mother. I only moved a small amount and there is a lot of sand," Ahmad said.

"Little by little, Ahmad! That sand fell in very small pieces. Now, you can see what big amounts it made," mother said. "Yes, mother, I see! If I move sand away little by little, I will make a path," Ahmad said. So, He completed his work.

When father came home, he was happy to see the path. He gave Ahmad a nice picture. On the picture, "Little by little" was painted in red letters. Finally, Ahmad knew he will have success if he works hard.

40. What is the text MAINLY about?

- A. Hard work is very bad.
- B. Work is easy for all people.
- C. Little children can do easy jobs.
- D. Hard work is important to achieve goals.

41. How high was the sand in front of the house?

- A. as high as Ahmad's head
- B. as high as Ahmad's waist
- C. higher than Ahmad's head
- D. higher than Ahmad's waist

42. What did the father ask Ahmad to do?

- A. to put the sand on a truck
- B. to clean the house windows
- C. to make a path through the sand
- D. to help his father remove the sand

43- How was Ahmad's work at the beginning?

- A. fast
- B. slow
- C. easy
- D. exciting.

44-Why was Ahmad worried about making a path through the sand?

45- What did Ahmad use to move the sand?

46- How much sand could Ahmad move at the beginning??

47- What is similar between father's and mother's words to Ahmad?

48- What did father give Ahmad for his work?

49- What did Ahmad learn at the end of the story?

PORTAL TO ENGLISH
Reading Strategies (Vocabulary):
Read and choose the correct answer.
1. Passengers and cars use he to cross the river in our town.
A. ferry
B. coach
C. helicopter
D. areophane
2. Malls are usually at the weekend.
A. calm
B. happy
C. modern
D. crowded
3. The Eiffel tower is the most famous in Paris.
A. park
B. sight C. museum
D . restaurant
 4. If you don't want to use the lift, you can take the A. bus
B. taxi
C. stars
D. stairs
5. Earth is the where mankind lives
A. sun
B. star
C. planet
D. asteroid
6 Lalways use my mobile to conline at the weekend
6. I always use my mobile to online at the weekend. A. chat
B. print
C. make
D. delete
7. The is the fastest way to cross the river the city.
A. taxi
B. ferry
C. plane
D. coach

ENRICHMENT SHEETS

GRADE 7 / 7A

PORTAL TO ENGLISH	GRADE 7 / 7
Churches in Opton and ofton	
 Streets in Qatar are often during rush hour 	۲ Տ.
A- quiet B- modern	
C- crowded	
D- expensive	
9. Mercury is the closestto the sun.	
A. star	
B. moon	
C. galaxy	
D. planet	
10. Whenever I travel to a new place, I love to go	seeing
A. mall	
B. sight	
C . airport	
D . factory	
11. If there is a fire, take the and never use	e the lift.
A. tram	
B . train	
C. stairs	
D. metro	
12. A is a small ship that carries people and	cars across rivers.
A. ferry	
B. motorbike	
C. areophane	
D. underground	
13. Earth is the only suitable for human life.	
A. sun	
B. moon	
C. planet	
D. asteroid	
14. 1 don't like hanging out in places. It an	noys me.
A. calm	
B. peaceful	
C. crowded	
D. beautiful	
15. I live in the third floor, but I take the to b	e fit and healthy.
A. lift C. elevator	-
B. stairs D. escalator	

GRADE 7 / 7A

<u>Grammar</u>

		continent in the world.
	. bigger	
	. as big as	
	. the biggest	
	bigger than	
2-		creature on earth.
	A. bigger	
	B. as big as	
	C. bigger than	
-	D. the biggest	
3.	A bike isn't	as a car.
	A. expensive	
	B. as expensive	
	C. more expensive	
	D. the most expen	
4.		ks, so his father bought a nice present.
	A. he	
	B. his	
	C. him	
	D. himself	
5.	l sw	imming in the sea yesterday.
	a. goes	
	b. went	
	c. gone	
	d. going	
6.		respect and obey teachers.
	a. has to	
	b. have to	
	c. needn't	
	d. don't have to	
7.	We	on a school trip last Monday.
	A. goes	
	B. went	
	C. gone	
	D. going	

PORTAL TO	ENGLISH
-----------	---------

8. Pedestrians	be careful while crossing the road
a. can	
b. can't	
c. have to	
d. don't have	
9. Three days ago, th	ey shopping at Qatar mall.
A. went	
B. gone	
C. was going	
D. were going	
10. Where's Ahmad?	I can't find anywhere.
A- he	
B- him	
C- her	
D- them	
11. Students	listen carefully in class.
a. has to	
b. have to	
c. needn't	
d. don't have to	
12. He didn't answer	my phone calls. Would you give a message from me?
A. her	
B. him	
C. you	
D. them	
	respect and obey their parents.
A. has to	
B. have to	
C. needn't	
D. don't have to	
	_ avoid smoking as it is really bad for your health.
A. have to	
B. mustn't	
C. couldn't	
D. don't have to	

	Do as shown between the brackets
1.	My new car is (good) than your car. (Correct the adjective)
2.	While Omar (read) a book, his mobile rang. (Correct the verb)
3.	Rashid (not go) out last Thursday. He was busy. (Correct the verb)
4.	My parents deal with (my) as a man. (Correct the pronoun)
5.	He speaks English (good) as his mother is British. (Correct the adjective
6.	The light went out while I (read) a magazine. (Correct the verb)
7.	Ali is running (fast). He will get the gold medal. (Correct the adverb)
8.	Bugatti is (expensive) car in the world. (Correct the adjective)
9.	German is (difficult) than English. (Correct the adjective)
10	. Hamad (not go) to work yesterday as he was ill. (Correct the verb)
11	. My classmates like (my) as I always help them. (Correct the pronoun)
12	. To win the first place, you have to run (fast). (Correct the adverb)
13	. While Omar (read) the lesson, his father came back. (Correct the verb)
14	. Doha is a city (who) has a lot of nice malls. (Correct the pronoun)
15	. Ammar (not go) to work yesterday as he got up late. (Correct the verb)

Writing Prompt

Write 6-8 complete sentences in 2 paragraphs about the things which teachers do to make the students get more benefits

Writing 2

- Write a short story about a memorable event that you can't forget.